# Missions

#### Truth for Teens - Ozzie's Pantry

PLEASE NOTE NEW LOCATION – Ozzie's Pantry has been moved to the shelves on the left side of the church mailboxes.

Warm socks, winter hats, gloves/mitts – adult sized
During this winter weather, these Donations are particularly
useful to **Rick and Heather** helping them extend their
hospitality, love and assistance to at-risk youth as they
mentor and teach them.

Please pray for the 25 young men and 10 women whom the Osbournes are currently ministering to

-----

Please pray for all our missionaries, their families, and their co-workers as they share the real meaning of Christmas and pray also for those who respond to their message.

-----

**Today** is our opportunity to give a cash "love offering" (non-receiptable) to support **Bas** and **Anadel**, independent missionaries serving in Hong Kong Look for a desinated offering opportunity at each exit.



"Mission of the Month"

for January

Please remember to pray for, and encourage

Bera & Bonita Ledua

Northwind Family Ministries

#### From our Finance Committee:

# Giving...

"Upon the first day of the week, let everyone of you lay by him in store as God hath prospered him" I Corinthians 16:2

General Offering December 25, 2022\$	9,574.00
Henley Food\$	50.00
Average Weekly Offerings 2022\$	6,302.87
Weekly Offerings Budget 2022\$	6,601.24

A gentle request <u>not</u> to designate funds for missions. Our missions support payments are made in accordance with our annual budget.

In case some are wondering on how to give to GBC, as always, we have offering envelopes available, many have numbered envelopes so they don't have to enter their information each time. If you are interested in a set of envelopes for 2023 (and don't already have numbered envelopes), please see Juergen after the service.

For those with numbered envelopes, your 2023 set have been placed in your church mailbox at the back of the sanctuary. Please make sure you only take your own. Our vast sorting and distribution team is made up of fallible humans and its possible a box or two may be in the wrong mailbox. Double-checking couldn't hurt.

We also have a debit machine opposite the new office area if you wish to donate using debit or credit cards.

We also accept donations through the "give" tab on our website.

\*NEW\* since we've had a number of requests, we are now set up to accept e-transfers sent to the church email address.

<u>Charitable Donation Receipts will be issued in the new year,</u> <u>once we have all the information compiled.</u>

# Genesis 6: 1-10<sub>NASB</sub>

Now it came about, when men began to multiply on the face of the land, and daughters were born to them, that the sons of God saw that the daughters of men were beautiful; and they took wives for themselves, whomever they chose. Then the Lord said, "My Spirit shall not strive with man forever, because he also is flesh; nevertheless his days shall be one hundred and twenty years." The Nephilim were on the earth in those days, and also afterward, when the sons of God came in to the daughters of men, and they bore children to them. Those were the mighty men who were of old, men of renown.

Then the Lord saw that the wickedness of man was great on the earth, and that every intent of the thoughts of his heart was only evil continually. The Lord was sorry that He had made man on the earth, and He was grieved in His heart. The Lord said, "I will blot out man whom I have created from the face of the land, from man to animals to creeping things and to birds of the sky; for I am sorry that I have made them." But Noah found favor in the eyes of the Lord.

These are the records of the generations of Noah. Noah was a righteous man, blameless in his time; Noah walked with God. Noah became the father of three sons: Shem, Ham, and Japheth.



Attention ladies! GBC Ladies' Ministry welcomes you all to our monthly luncheon.

This month we'll be at Boston Pizza 333 Ontario Street

on Wednesday, January 18th at noon.

Please sign up with Marion Sharp at the back of the sanctuary
Or call Marion no later than Monday, January 16th
to reserve a place, at 905.937.9548

#### **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

- \* January 18: Ladies' Luncheon
- January 22: Henley Concert with Vessels of Honour
- February 11: GBC Townhall Ministry Meeting for members and those interested in Ministry at GBC (details to follow)
- \* February 19: Henley Concert with Rescue Junction
- \* March 26: Henley Concert with Master's Four Quartet

Henley Christian
Music Festival

Concert
with
'Vessels of Honour'

January 22,
2023
6:30pm

G GLENRIDGE
BBLE CHURCH



Not Scripturally accurate.

Just for fun.

## **Today at Glenridge Bible Church**

By faith, Noah, being warned by God about things not yet seen, in reverence prepared an ark for the salvation of his household, by which he condemned the world, and became an heir of the righteousness which is according to faith.

Hebrews 11:7

### Order of Service Announcements

#### **Opening Hymn**

#196—There is a Fountain

**Key Verse & Invocational Prayer** 

**Celebration Around the Lord's Table** 

#### **Praise Hymn**

#508—I Will Sing the Wondrous Story

**DiscipleLand Segment** 

Opportunity to Worship Through our Tithes and Offerings

**Scripture Reading** 

Genesis 6: 1-10

**Message** — Pastor Bobby Halek

"Torah: The Days of Noah" Part 1

#### **Responsive Hymn**

#404—The Solid Rock

**Benediction** 

THIS WEEK AT G.B.C		
<u>Today</u>	10:00am	Communion Service with Pastor Bobby
<u>Monday</u>	7:00pm	Prayer Meeting (in Fireside Room)
<u>Wednesday</u>	6:30pm	Prayer Meeting
<u>Saturday</u>	8:00am	Men's Prayer Fellowship (Prayer Room)
Next Sunday	10:00am	Worship Service with Pastor Bobby

## **Children's Ministry**

Glenridge Bible Church offers a Sunday School program called DiscipleLand for older children and a staffed nursery for each Sunday Morning service. (DiscipleLand is not offered on the first Sunday of each month (Family Sundays), however, the nursery is available.

Children must be registered at the desk in the lobby to participate in DiscipleLand or the nursery.

Please email *AngelaJantzi@hotmail.com* to stay informed of upcoming events and program scheduling.

Additionally, for parents with infants, there is a quiet room available at the back of the sanctuary for nursing, changing, or simply fussing babies. Sound is piped in so you can still hear the service at a baby-friendly volume.

Our AWANA Boys and Girls Club is currently on Christmas break and will be resuming on January 11, 2023

# Our Fundraising Team is still offering A limited supply of:



Chicken Meat Pies! \$5 each 400° for 1 hour

Mac & Cheese! 3 for \$10 Just Heat & Eat!

# Thank You for Praying

#### Please pray for those suffering loss.

\* We have a number of GBC folks that have experienced the loss of a loved one or friend. Please lift them up corporately for peace and comfort in their time of loss.

#### **Requests for Prayer**

- \* Please pray for Marlene Heinrich, Daughter-in-law to Cornie and Lil Neufeld. She is going in for surgery for Crohn's Disease on January 3rd. Please pray for her, and her doctors.
- \* Linda James was taken to the hospital this past week after another fall. Please pray for Linda and for Dennis as they
- \* Mary Lockett is in the hospital after experiencing many falls and Disorientation and confusion. She will be in the hospital for possibly another week for observation. Please pray for Mary and her niece Debbie Harder as Debbie and her brother Mike attempt to get her the care and help she needs.
- \* Carol-Dean Jeffries is still suffering pain in her back, with x-rays showing some small fractures in her spine. Please pray for healing for Carol-Dean and a quick recovery.
- \* Please continue to pray for Helmut Harder for healing and strength to return to his legs so he can transition easier to a wheelchair
- \* Eleanor Leigh asks for prayer for her husband, Greg, for an aneurism and also requests prayer regarding her son's liver disease and a return to faith.

#### Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness:

\* Emilia Pirc, Sue Furness, Dave Furness, Jim Arthur, Lois and Ron Clattenburg, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, Eleanor Leigh, Bev Williams, Helmut Harder, Hilda Glucker, Mildred Levair, Eleanor Rogers, Mary Lockett, Toni Goodliff

#### Office Schedule

The office is reachable Monday-Friday, 8:30am—5:00pm.
905.937.1326 or GlenridgeBC@gmail.com
Pastor Bobby is available to meet in the office from
Tuesday to Friday, 9:30am—4:00pm

We request that visits are done by appointment so we can ensure we have set aside time to meet your needs.

Please relay your message(s) through the church office by phone during office hours, or by email or voicemail after hours.



# **GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH**

# Welcome to our Communion Service this Lord's Day

January 1<sup>st</sup>, 2023

Pastor Bobby Halek "Torah: The Days of Noah" Part 1: New Beginnings Genesis 6: 1-10

A Bible-Based Community, united by God's love and grace, that worships Him, serves others, and proclaims the message of Christ.



310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 905.937.1326

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com HenleyCMF@gmail.com www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org www.HenleyCMF.ca

Follow us on Facebook and YouTube (Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch)